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CITY OF SANTA BARBARA

COUNCIL ACTING AS SUCCESSOR AGENCY

TO THE CITY OF SANTA BARBARA

REDEVELOPMENT AGENCY

AGENDA REPORT

AGENDA DATE:
May 22, 2012
TO:
Mayor and Councilmembers

FROM:
Housing Division, Community Development Department
SUBJECT:
Response To Grand Jury Report Regarding “Requiem for Redevelopment”
RECOMMENDATION: 
That Council, acting as the Successor Agency to the City of Santa Barbara Redevelopment Agency, review and approve a draft letter in response to the findings and recommendations of the 2011-2012 Santa Barbara County Civil Grand Jury report titled, “Requiem for Redevelopment: The Life and Death of Redevelopment Agencies in Santa Barbara County,” and authorize the City Administrator to sign the response letter and forward it to the Presiding Judge.
DISCUSSION:
On March 5, 2012 the Santa Barbara County Civil Grand Jury delivered to the City of Santa Barbara Acting as Successor Agency to City of Santa Barbara Redevelopment Agency, a copy of the report titled, Requiem for Redevelopment: The Life and Death of Redevelopment Agencies in Santa Barbara County. The report was issued in response to the State Legislature’s passing of AB X1 26, the redevelopment dissolution bill, and AB X1 27, the redevelopment continuation bill, as part of the State’s approved budget for Fiscal Year 2012. On December 29, 2011 the California Supreme Court’s upheld AB X1 26, and struck down AB X1 27 as being unconstitutional, eliminating redevelopment agencies in the State of California as of February 1, 2012. 
The report included a number of findings and recommendations which require written responses from the City. California Penal Code Section 933(c) requires that the governing body of each public agency which is the subject of a report from the county civil grand jury respond on the findings and recommendations contained in the report which are relevant to that particular public agency. Staff has drafted a proposed response letter from the City for Council approval. The County Civil Grand Jury has requested a response by June 4, 2012.
ATTACHMENT:
Draft Response Letter from City of Santa Barbara
PREPARED BY:
Brian J. Bosse, Housing and Redevelopment Manager/MEA
APPROVED BY:
City Administrator's Office
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